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HMRC Guidance to Ships Masters 
 

HMRC’s Notice 69 ‘report and clearance by ships masters’ explains the reporting and 
clearance procedures for goods on commercial vessels arriving in or departing from the 

UK. 
 

This notice has been updated by HMRC to reflect changes due to exiting the EU from 
23:00 on December 31st 2020. 

 
Please use the following link to access the updated guidance from the gov.uk website. 

 
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/notice-69-report-and-clearance-by-ships-masters/notice-69-report-

and-clearance-by-ships-masters 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

  

HARBOUR MASTER SOUTH WALES 
Queen Alexandra House, Cargo Road, CARDIFF, CF10 4LY 

 

Date 21/12/2020. 
All ABP South Wales Notices to Mariners may be viewed on: - www.southwalesports.co.uk 

Owners, Agents and Charters should ensure that the contents of this notice are made known to the 
masters or persons in charge of their vessel or craft. 
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